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MAUI ISLAND PLAN IMPLEMENTATION PROGRAM (CC 13-401)

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel) . . . Good morning. Will the Planning Committee meeting of
February 6, 2014 please come to order. It is now 9:09. My name is Don Couch and I'm the
Chairman of the Committee. Before we get started, can we have everybody in the Chambers,
please turn off your cell phones or put them on silent-mode. We don't want to have an
interruption in the meeting. All right. With us today, so far this morning, is Council Chair
Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. Councilmember Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Councilmember Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. Excused will be Vice-Chair Mike White, I'm sorry, Mike Victorino,
and Elle Cochran and Mike White will be here shortly. All right. With us also from the
Administration we have Will Spence, Planning Director.
MR. SPENCE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. And Michele McLean, Deputy Planning Director.
MS. McLEAN: Aloha. Good morning.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. We have Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel. Good
morning. And we will have a lot of folks from the Administration coming through. We have a
lot of discussion with each department. We have Committee Staff, Legislative Attorney, Gina
Gormley, good morning, and along with her shadowing her, Erin Fleming. Good morning. Did I
say that wrong?
MR. HOPPER: It's Chancy Hopper.
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CHAIR COUCH: Oh, I'm sorry. Shoot. It's Chancy. You guys look alike. I'm sorry. Also we have
Committee Secretary, Pauline Martins. Good morning. All right. We're going...about ready to
start public testimony. Remind Members and the audience that we have three minutes to talk
about what's on the list, on the item today, which is the Maui Island Plan Implementation
Program and you have three minutes to talk about it. The light will go on green for three
minutes, and then it will turn yellow for minute, and then when it turns red, please conclude your
remarks as...in the next sentence. Let's, get these guys going. Members, without objection,
we'll start public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. First person set up to testify in the Chambers is Dick Mayer.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
MR. MAYER: Thank you, Chair Couch and Council members. I sent out an e-mail and I think you
have a copy of the written document as well. Let me go through this. When I testified at the
Planning Committee last time, I said that the implementation list had been considerably reduced
from what was presented to GPAC. On Planning Director Spence's submission to the Council,
the one which you have received recently, much of the information and many items were
missing. Too many items lacked even a dollar cost estimate. The attached spreadsheet, and I put
that in the e-mail which I had e-mailed to you, with multiple tabs at the bottom was sent to...was
what the GPAC was working on in 2008 when our time ran out. Obviously, the spreadsheet
needs updating and that's what you're going to be doing. Each County department should
review their CIP and actions and submit an updated list with a prioritization and recent estimate,
estimate of cost because the old list is outdated. Each department should make an effort to
reduce the number of TBDs, To Be Determined items and provide approximate estimate costs.
It's very misleading when you have half the list in some cases in some departments saying TBD.
Action items should be listed as though it's approved by the Council in December 2012 and
passed, and when it passed Chapters 1 through 9. To help the County get State funding, and I
think this is important, for needed Maui projects there should be a prioritized list of State-funded
projects that would include highways, schools, harbors, airports, State parks, health facilities,
et cetera. And finally, not to be overlooked is Maui County Code, and I've given you a number
there, that required financial element. The financial element shall describe, and this is the
important words, a fiscally sound financial program for identified actions and capital
improvements. That means rather than saying "County of Maui", the funding source should be
more clearly and realistically indicated, General Fund, user fees, impact fees, State General
Funds, State Bond Issue, Federal Funds, and exactly what might be listed there. This will give
an indication...let me add one, two other items. I noticed on your website that you received a
Ramseyered-version of the whole Chapter but missing, at least on the website, is the
Ramseyered-version of the CIP list. That was not included and I hope you get that
Ramseyered-version as well and ask for it if you haven't gotten it. And that concludes my
testimony. There was one other item...I forgot what it was.
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CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions of the testifier? Seeing none, thank you,
Mr. Mayer.
MR. MAYER: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: We'll go to the District Offices.
MR. MAYER: Let me just add one word, please. There's one other thing.
CHAIR COUCH: You remember now.
MR. MAYER: Yeah. I remember it now
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. MAYER: Remember that this Chapter has the really...or this part has two parts, the text in the
Chapter as well as the CIP list. And make sure you do leave enough time to go through both of
those because both will take quite a bit of discussion. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. We'll go to the District Offices. Hana?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Molokai?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here waiting to
testify.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Lanai?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Members, anybody else in the Chambers wanting to testify?
. .. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
CHAIR COUCH: Seeing nobody rushing to the podium, without objection, we'll close public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Public testimony is closed. All right, Members. Here, let's get these guys off
the air. There you go. We're dealing with PC-46 which is the Maui Island Implementation
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Program. The Committee is in receipt of County Communication 13-401, from the Planning
Director, transmitting a proposed bill entitled, A Bill for an Ordinance Adopting the Maui Island
Plan Implementation Program. The purpose of the proposed bill is to adopt the Maui Island
Plan's Implementation Program, pursuant to Section 2.80B.030(G)(4), Maui County Code.
Pursuant to Resolution 13-150, the Council has until March 31, 2014, to enact the
implementation program component of the Maui Island Plan. And the way we're going to work
this today is we're going to go, the Planning Department is going to give us some information in
the beginning, and then we'll go to the Budget Director, see if he has any comments, and then
hopefully, the Managing Director will be here and talk about that. His...actually, we're going to
take that out of order. We're going to get with the Director of Water Supply after the Budget
Director. I guess we're probably going to have the Budget Director here for the whole time too,
as well as Planning, because we're going to have to go back and forth, but in your packet there
are four versions of the Implementation Plan. The one listed Chapter 10, dated November 2013
on the bottom is the one we're going to go through and it's the clean version that we're going to
go through and take a look. But if you look through it, you'll see on Page, for instance, 10-7, the
Water Department is the first Major Capital Improvement section. We will go with the Water
Department, go through that whole section with him and then flip to Page 1 of the CIP actions
and talk to him about the water systems there. So we're going to be going back and forth like
that through the whole thing. So you may want to tab the CIP list. All right. Before we move
any further, we're going to take a short recess to introduce some of the folks in the back of the
room here watching us. And I...and then we're going to be waiting on Mr. White or
Ms. Cochran, because we will be losing Mr. Guzman here shortly, so we're going to take at least
a ten-minute recess. . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

9:17 a.m.

RECONVENE: 9:24 a.m.
CHAIR COUCH: . . (gavel). . . Will the Planning Committee meeting of February 6th, please come
back to order. And before we get started, I have to, in case she's watching online, "Happy
Birthday to my mother". I have to say that or else I'll be in trouble. Okay. Members, we're
going to start. I want to recognize the presence of Ms. Cochran. Good morning, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, we're going to start with the Planning Department and have them
give their two-cents worth on this and then we'll move right in.
MR. SPENCE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Maybe to reiterate a little bit what we talked about last time,
when I took a look at this particular Chapter, the draft Chapter that was in front of me, it struck
me a little bit funny that some of the content in it and I went, okay, let's look and see if it's
actually in 2.80B or not, and so I looked at it, and the draft Chapter far exceeded what was
required in the, in accordance with law. And so I went, hm, okay, well, I wonder if the other
agencies that are responsible for our infrastructure actually took a look at it, if they've seen this.
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And I know last time I said none of the other agencies have even seen this before, but I will
correct myself and say the Water Director looked at this a number of years ago and had problems
with it then. But universally, across the board, all the agencies who are responsible for our
infrastructure and our Capital Improvement Projects had a difficult time, had problems with this,
with this draft Chapter. That's across the board. These are the people who've been, you know, in
public service for sometimes 20 years and they had issues with the way that this outlined things.
I looked at...so you know, as they come up, they'll tell you, you know, they'll give their own
input to the different changes we're proposing and the issues that they had with the draft Chapter
as it was. I also looked at some of the policies. I think the biggest thing with the way that it was
originally set up was I saw that it could possibly bind Council to certain actions in the future. If
you have such a strict layout of different projects, you know, and you number them 1 through
100, you know, there's...it's problematic in what if your priorities change. What if number 39
needs to come up to, you know, is all of a sudden the number one thing that you need to do?
How would you have to change that? You would probably have to go through the amendment
process and that would be very humbug for you. Priorities change, you know, with every Budget
Session. The...you know, what happens, what happens when technology changes? If you have,
you have a certain project that's listed in Capital Improvements and all of a sudden a new
technology comes out, you want the ability to be able to change that without it having be so
strict. And I think last comment, I spoke with one of the Deputy Corp. Counsels, and I hate to
put him on the spot, and he's not here, but, you know, there are potential problems with the
Charter that lay out the way that the Council should do their Budget and the way that the
different agencies shall do their CIP, and there are potential conflicts with the way that the
Chapter was drafted. So what we did, in conclusion, we took, we took a stab at editing it, took
out a lot of the stuff that we particularly saw as problematic, and that's what we transmitted to
you, something that's a little more flexible, something that can...that the agencies can live with,
but also something that provides the Council with the flexibility to go forward as, you know, as
years go by and the priorities change. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. That leads to a question, Mr. Spence. We noticed some of the
things, couple testifiers mentioned a few things that weren't in the latest revision that the County
is acting on right now, for instance, the baseyard at Waiale and the park, the 209-acre park.
Neither of those projects is in the current CIP list, so how do you, how do we justify that or
balance that out with what's really happening?
MR. SPENCE: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. That's a really good question and is really one of the
things I should have brought up. Over the years, there are going to be opportunities that present
themselves to Council that are not on this list. This cannot...the list, the way that it's presented,
is going to, of course, as a matter of course, going to be missing items such as the Waiale
property. I noticed that...okay, I saw the Launiupoko purchase in there somewhere, but Lipoa
Point was not in there. I think about, okay, what are all, what about all the green spaces that are
in the Maui Island Plan that are slated that, you know, the community and everybody has said,
you know, these may be places that we want to preserve, none of those are in the, in that
implementation list. So as these items come up, you know, as we did the Maui Island Plan, say a
green space separating Pukalani and Makawao, the way the Maui Island Plan is written, it says
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will notify Council that this is proposed for development and at that point that's when you may
be interested in purchasing or not or whatever, you know. We had that big long discussion. So
those opportunities and things we haven't even thought of yet are going to come up over the
next, over the life of this Plan and you need to be, flexibility to be able to make those decisions
as they come up.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: The way it was drafted did not have that opportunity.
CHAIR COUCH: And I guess that leads to Corp. Counsel. We, we're going to have you make some
comments anyway, but let me kind of lead your comments with how does this Code 2.80B jive
with the Charter and the Charter with itself, apparently, with the whole one-year plan, the five, I
mean the five-year, six-year CIP Plan and this 20-year plan as far as setting priorities, et cetera?
MR. HOPPER: Well, Mr. Chair, as at the last meeting I stated, the, there's a 20-year planning period for
identified Capital Improvement elements in the Plan, and then the Plan goes on to say that the
financial element of the Plan, in that section it says that Operating Budget and Capital Program,
respectively developed, shall implement the General Plan to the extent practicable. And so there
is that flexibility to in a six-year CIP Plan to explain why it is practicable to implement per the
six-year plan, as it's proposed, if there's any required deviation from the 20-year plan. I think the
two can be consistent, but of course, the preparation of the six-year plan in the Charter, I think
there should be an explanation if it's going to, you know, deviate significantly from, you know,
the priorities identified in the Plan itself. Again, it's also worth noting that the numerical
prioritization required in the Maui Island Plan is for the specific actions, the implementing
actions. It's not necessarily for the Capital Improvement elements, and I don't believe that the
Plan is intended to show every single possible Capital Improvement element, you know, that the
County may ever have in the next 20 years. There's not a dollar limit and the agencies can
certainly explain why they decide, decided to...or to list the ones that they wanted to, but I don't
see like a per se conflict with the Charter six-year period and this Plan because the Plan's
language is, or the 2.80B's language is relatively flexible with regard to the actual
implementation of that through the Budget using the language "to the extent practicable", and
that's, I believe, essentially what I said at the last meeting as well.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So for those of you who weren't here at the last meeting that's just a
reiteration. Members, any questions to either Corp. Counsel or Planning Department?
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Chair, could you please, and this is not a question to them, but to you,
would you please repeat in the beginning of the meeting you said how we were going to go
through this.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Would you please repeat that? I don't think all of us were here or got it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Yes. We are going to go through, starting on Page 10-7 with the Water
Department, and when they get through their section in 10-7, we're going to the CIP list, Page 1
of the CIP list, so you may want to tab 'cause we're going to go back and forth from the
November 13th version, that's the clean version what we're going to do. Now you have a copy of
the Ramseyered-version if you want to see what the changes were made, but I feel it's going to
be a lot cleaner to go through the clean version, and then we'll deal with the text, the
introductory text and whatnot at the end after we get an idea of what every department wants. I
figure that's the better way, is once we get that idea, the whole gist of this thing then we can go
through the introductory text and wordsmith that if we need to do that and I, hopefully, we're not
going to be doing a lot of wordsmithing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So if you have no questions for the Department so far then I think we'll go
straight with Water. Now, Planning you're going to kind of, I think, need to be around the
discussion so if we can get...do we have another chair over there?
MR. SPENCE: Mr. Chairman, I need to leave...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, yeah. You gotta do what you gotta do. Thank you, Mr. Taylor. Of course,
identify yourself for the record.
MR. TAYLOR: Good morning, Mr. Chair. I'm Dave Taylor, Director of Department of Water Supply.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, we're on Page 10-7. Mr. Taylor, looking through 10-7, can you
explain to us what you've got there and why, and then we're going to hit the, the CIP list at the
end, and any of the other Departments, you might want to check your, if you're watching, you
want to check your section 'cause that's how we're going to go through this.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, the Planning Director's trying to find what you're referring to by 10-7 'cause
that's not what we have.
CHAIR COUCH: November 13th.
MR. SPENCE: I'm looking at the Ramseyered-version.
CHAIR COUCH: The November 13th clean version is what we're all looking at.
MR. TAYLOR: I'm on the right page now, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
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MR. TAYLOR: In general, you're just asking me to go through what's on here?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. Why, why are those things there? What's on there and then we're going to
discuss the wording and then we'll head to the back for the actual CIP list. And what's not on
there too.
MR. TAYLOR: I think all the Members here today are either on the Water Resources Committee or
previously on the Water Resources Committee, and you've all seen our 20-year projected plans.
So what we did, recognizing that those plans are a little more general and they may change year
to year, we just tried to summarize those 20-year conceptual plans with general outcomes and
rough costs to try to summarize it here. So what this is is a very summarized version of what
you've seen in Water Resources Committee of our 20-year plan, and what we didn't put on is a
lot of excruciating detail because, as we've explained in these meetings, projects can move
forward or back depending on various circumstances, so we didn't want to be too detailed to a
level that is more precise than the Maui Island Plan document itself.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Before we go into the CIP list, Members, any questions or comments, or
suggested changes on Page 10-7 or all the way through, halfway through 10-8? Are you okay
with the wording there? Ms.... Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So just so that we follow this appropriately, you know, the first one is
always the hardest.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Once we get into the groove then things just kind of follow, but the table
that's in the middle of 10-7, what that is trying to tell us is let's take Central Maui Water System
that, it would take about $100 million that's the estimate, to take care of whatever we're going to
do in CIPs up...further up until 2030. That's the first item.
MR. TAYLOR: That's correct for that item.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Well, I think it's important we know what these, you know, how
this goes. Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And then the rest just follows. Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Any questions or comments on the text and the information there? I know the
more important stuff is at the end at the CIP.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So in...Chair? If I can continue with this?
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CHAIR COUCH: Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So when we get to the CIP we will see a listing of this $100 million
more or less and how...what we're going to do to spend it?
CHAIR COUCH: Is that...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The CIPs.
CHAIR COUCH: Is that correct, Mr. Taylor? It's towards the end of the...it's after Page 10-19.
MR. TAYLOR: I believe that the list you're talking about has these same items and the rest are
implementing policy actions not individual projects. Yeah, looking at that...the page I believe
you're referring to in the Appendix, it's just these same four items with the same costs.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we will not have any idea of how this $100 million is going to be
broken down?
MR. TAYLOR: Our intention is to not put that into this document.
CHAIR COUCH: Because?
MR. TAYLOR: I would, I would only expand on what the Planning Director said earlier. There
is...there are too many things that could change. There are too many details. Mr. Chair, could I
back up a little bit and give a little more context for that?
CHAIR COUCH: Certainly. Certainly.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. The Maui Island Plan, which this is supposed to be an implementing process of
the Maui Island Plan, for example, has population projections. For West Maui, for example, in
2030, it projects 36,058 people in 2030.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: To an engineer or a scientist this is a definition or a textbook example of this term
"precision without accuracy". When you write 36,058 you are telling people that it's not 36,057,
it's not 36,059. It means you know this plus-or-minus half a person. Clearly that's the not level
of detail of the Maui Island Plan. It's more likely something like 36,000 plus-or-minus 4,000. It
really should be written as 32,000 to 40,000. So the Maui Island Plan itself is not a precise
document although it reads that way. The Growth Boundaries in West Maui, I don't remember
exactly but if I recall, the Growth Boundaries allow for something like 50 or 100 percent more
growth than these population estimates, because the Council felt they didn't know what was
going to happen. You don't know if the development's going to be in Kaanapali or in Olowalu.
So if you look at the Maui Island Plan itself, the whole thing is plus-or-minus say 25 percent.
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You may have in West Maui in 2030, 32,000 people where most of the growth's in Kaanapali.
You could have 40,000 people where more of that growth is down in Olowalu or anywhere in
between. So implementing infrastructure cannot be more accurate or more precise than the
document it's implementing, so if you start with a document that's plus-or-minus 25 percent, the
water component is going to end up being plus-or-minus 30 percent. It can't be more accurate or
more precise than the original program. So when you think about that, how can any of the
departments, and I think I can speak for Environmental Management and Public Works, knowing
that the Maui Island Plan itself is a plus-or-minus, you know, 30 percent conceptual document,
how can we design and how can we lay out individual infrastructure components that are more
detailed than that? And the answer is we can't. So what we've tried to do is look at this
document as a plus-or-minus, you know, 25 percent document, we look at the annual CIP
Budgets as when we're finally deciding and getting concurrence from the Council that this is
what we're going to do, and how we bridge that gap is some of these presentations you see from
us in Water, Waste Water, the Solid Waste that you saw last week to show generally where we're
heading so when you're making implementation decisions in the annual Budget you have an idea
of how those are linked. But there is no way in a document like this, and there should not be, to
put more precision in the infrastructure implementation than the overall growth plan that exists in
the Maui Island Plan. And I think that's. so when you're asking -CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: --I know it's a long answer to your question -CHAIR COUCH: No, that's...
MR. TAYLOR: --why are we not being more detailed? It's because that detail would be more precise
than the accuracy of the Maui Island Plan and that just leads to a mess.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Taylor, thank you very much. I think it's very important because
some of the feedback that we are getting back on the version that's before us and what is in our
binders is it's not precise, it doesn't have enough detail, it's too general. And I thought it was
really important that people understand why it is that way, because if we're going to proceed
here and we're going to talk in generalities, I want people to understand why it's almost
impossible to say we're going to have 30,058 and V2 persons, you know. This was one of the
conversations that went on in the GPAC also when we were trying to define households. I
remember sitting through that, about how many people would be in a household, and we got
down to halves and three-quarters, and you know, it's kind of impossible to predict that. So
some of this will be estimates or generalities and I just wanted you to explain that. Thank you
very much, Chair.
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CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you and good morning, Mr. Taylor. Thank you for being
here and Departments. So I'm just cross-referencing, Chair, our Council decisions and then
versus Department's -CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --right, so I'm just going back and forth a little with the Water in
particular and the numbers, our estimated costs that we had figured in really varies from what
currently Department has inputted here, and I understand as you say, you don't want to get
detailed, things can change, things evolve and all that so I get that. A lot of it says no new raw
water storage reservoirs are included in the cost and I'm just wondering. I think having storage
is important so is there a reason why that specifically is clearly stated that this definitely is...is it
because we're not going to do it ,or you may or may not and you just don't want to mention it?
MR. TAYLOR: Can you point to exactly the sentence you were quoting?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, it's in your Table 10-2 on Page 10-7 -CHAIR COUCH: Under West Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --the middle...the Department's version of the table Major Capital
Improvement Projects - Water Systems. ... (Inaudible) ...
MR. TAYLOR: Uh-huh. Our...Go ahead, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I mean 'cause you specifically point out does not include new
raw water storage reservoirs so just want to know why it's so highlighted.
MR. TAYLOR: In about a month we're working with Councilmember Victorino to schedule our annual
update of our 20-year strategic plan to the Water Resources Committee and that should be in
about a month just before Budget. We have worked out in pretty good detail about what we
expect our priorities to be over the next two decades as far as Capital Improvement Projects. So
we looked at replacement of pipes, and tanks, and wells, and treatment plant upgrades, and
reservoirs and in West Maui when we see what we're, what we think realistically we need and
what we're going to be proposing, our plan does not require and does not have projects that fit
that category for West Maui in this timeframe. We think there's other things we need to do and
we'll be showing a very thorough list, you know, in the next month to this body or to the Water
Resources Committee, but in that case we don't foresee that we'll probably be building any
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major reservoirs in West Maui. So again, we tried to take that big 20-year plan that has hundreds
of items and just tried to summarize it in these very short statements, and so with that, obviously,
we lost a lot of detail because we...let me say we discussed the possibility of taking those whole
20-year plans and just trying to put them all in here and we thought that was just far too detailed
for this. So what you have is a rough summary of the overall gist of those 20-year plans without
defining all of that detail.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Chair, a follow-up real quick?
CHAIR COUCH: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Well, I'm just wondering raw is it because we have
sufficient amount of reservoirs in your eyes at this point?
MR. TAYLOR: We can never have enough reservoirs. We can never have enough backup pumps. We
can never have enough pipe. The bottom line is, with the resource projections we have, we've
had to prioritize absolute needs versus wants and desires, that kind of thing versus the growth
that is currently being projected in the different areas to try to balance our resources versus the
community's needs. And in this case, a new raw water reservoir for West Maui, we'd love to
have one, but it would mean either raising rates even more or cutting something else. So it's
very difficult to talk about any one project in vacuum without everything else, but when you
wrap it all together trying to balance it against, you know, rate and fee increases, it ended up that
none of those projects made the priority list. But if some, you know, philanthropist benefactor
wanted to build one for us, we'd love to have it, but with limited resources it didn't make our cut
as far as priorities.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any other questions of the Director? Okay, I have... Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: Oh, maybe I should listen to your question first.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That's fine.
MR. SPENCE: Just a, just a comment along the lines of what Director Taylor's saying, which it made
me think of it in a little, slightly different way. We would all love to know exactly what's going
to be required for the next 20 years. We would want to know how many, how many miles of
pipeline and exactly how large it's going to be, how many reservoirs we're going to need, how
many roadways we're going to need. We would all love to be able to put it all in a document and
we would, we would have no need for a Council, or planning directors, or plans for the next 20
years because we would know exactly what's going to happen. And we just know that's not the
case because there are going to be economic changes. There are going to be new industries. Old
industries are going to phase out. There's so many unpredictabilities as we go on down the line,
that decisions and priorities and everything are going change, so what the Director, part of what
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he's saying anyway, is that you need to be able to give the, a larger picture which is what the
Maui Island Plan should be. It shouldn't be a detailed CIP for the next 20 years. You have to
have a larger picture and say, okay, we plan on spending $100 million in this area, and 150 in
that area, and as we approach those changes in time, and annual budgets, and trends in the world
economy, you know, that's... everybody's priorities are going to change. Every decision is going
to change based on entirely new sets of circumstances. So is that accurate or is that...
MR. TAYLOR: May I, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: I could not agree more and as a hard example of that, I'll just go back to, you know, my
history here at the County of Maui. About, more than 20 years ago, 1992, 1993, I was a Junior
Engineer in Wastewater, trying to lay out what infrastructure we needed for the Central Maui
Wastewater System. So I talked to the two major developers, I remember, which was Maui Lath
and C. Brewer at the time for Wailuku Project District, and in '92 or '93, they both said they
would have full buildout of Maui Lath and the whole Wailuku Project District by the year 2000.
Piihana Project District was supposed to be fully developed, et cetera, et cetera. Wailuku
Country Estates and Paia...Kuau Bayview, no one had even thought of those yet. So I did this
whole computer model and laid out exactly what we needed, 1993. Well, here we are in 2014,
neither Maui Lath nor Wailuku Project District has still been fully built out and a bunch of
projects that weren't even on the radar have been built. So that detailed plan that I sort of had to
come up with in '93 is completely wrong and there's nothing I could've done better. So I look
back at that in saying, in a way it was sort of a waste of time. I put all this effort into something,
but again, it was precision without accuracy. I had all these details of exactly what size every
pipe had to be, but private landowners did not follow what they thought they were going to do
and everything changed. So, you know, that experience has sort of guided my management
philosophy of what is the margin of error in some of the original assumptions and just keep your
projections to that margin of error. If you get more detailed than that you're probably wrong and
it's probably a waste of time. So that has, I think, driven my view of how to look at Chapter 10.
Again, back to this term precision without accuracy. To have a subcomponent or a subsystem be
more precise than the original assumptions of growth and community plan boundaries and these
kind of things is basically just a waste of time because you're probably going to be wrong. So
you keep it broad, keep it big picture, and have a system that you can be flexible. So a list of
pipes and pumps, and you know, which reservoir and which tank, it's going to be wrong anyway,
so why give a false sense to the community and to ourselves that this is exactly what we're going
to do when we know from the beginning that that's not what's going to happen. So again, that's
why all of us got together and we looked at this implementation chapter to try to have it be broad
enough that it lets us be flexible but yet detailed enough so you have an idea of what the
priorities are. And that's a tough balance but I think we've found the right balance of where we
should be...of how we can have accuracy without having false precision.
CHAIR COUCH: Does that help?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Who? Me?
CHAIR COUCH: I want to acknowledge the presence of Mr. White. Thank you, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair. Yeah, if I can make a comment and...oh, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But I mean I think that's the whole idea behind the Maui Island
Plan, the community plans, it's to get a better sense of where buildout and growth is going to
occur, and then look at what we have currently, and then how do we need to expand in order
to...and I know it's not an exact science, I mean, we don't need to know exactly done to the
millimeter of pipe or whatever, you know, ounce of drop of water that's going to be needed but
I'm just...this is the guide, you know. And I think we, this day and age, can learn as Mr. Taylor
mentioned from history and past, and what's occurred and hasn't panned out, I mean, there's
only so much more that we can go really and I think that there's a lot as Mr. Taylor's mentioned
in his water, you know, presentations that we need to upkeep what we've got and what's that
going to cost, and it's going to be that much more to improve upon and build out and et cetera.
So, you know, I think we can get a very clear, pretty good, not precise but picture of exactly what
is needed, you know, so anyways, those are just my comments, Chair, and I think that's the
whole reason for the plan and, you know, I just think that we can be pretty accurate in a sense.
CHAIR COUCH: Along those lines, and I'll acknowledge Chair Baisa in a second, Mr. Taylor, you
mentioned that precision without accuracy and what you had to deal with in 1993, et cetera, isn't
that though, and I guess, Mr. Spence, this is a question for you as well, isn't that what the plan is
to help avoid things like what happened to Mr. Taylor at that time, and along with what
Ms. Cochran was saying, shouldn't the plan be saying this is where we want to go and if we
deviate from that, that's where we'd need to really think hard about?
MR. SPENCE: The nature of our General Plan and including the community plans, Maui Island Plan,
Policy Plan, all the rest of the other plans, is to give us direction. As both of us have been talking
about, you know, you need...it'd go, okay, if West Mau is going to grow, if the population trends
are in the future are reflected in the past, which is basically what our population trend forecasts
are based on, there could be this many people within West Maui, or South Maui, or Upcountry,
whatever, but that's, you know, as both of us have said, there's a whole host of variables in that.
We don't really know, I mean, all kinds of things could happen within the next 20 years.
The...but what we're saying is if it grows like this, you know, we'd do these plans to say, okay, if
it grows like this, this is where we prefer growth to take place.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
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MR. SPENCE: And so these guys, you know, the infrastructure agencies, they say okay, if it takes
place, this is where we're going to go. The trends in the economy, nobody ever saw 2008
happen--boom--no more housing was being built, you know. There was no money for staff let
alone, you know, for County workers, let alone, you know, improving infrastructure and paving
roads and all that. So you know, we're going to experience some of those trends some point in
the future. So the Maui Island Plan and our community plans are, okay, they're like what ifs. If
this occurs, this is where we're going to grow. If this occurs, this is where we're going to be
focusing our infrastructure.
CHAIR COUCH: So in essence then, for instance, if we had this back in '93 when the whole situation
Mr. Taylor was talking about, perhaps we have...we would've had an Urban Growth Boundary
around Spreckelsville so that Kuau Bayview would not have happened because it was outside
Urban Growth Boundary. That kind of thing? Is that how you're saying it should work?
MR. SPENCE: It certainly helps focus all the County efforts into...
CHAIR COUCH: Where people can move around since we have our Urban Growth Boundaries. Okay,
you can develop in there. Departments, this is where we're saying it's okay to develop so this is
where you can help plan, you know, plan like we're going to do this and see what you need. So
it's a little more precise, not as precision without accuracy but it's a little more precise than a
wide open...
MR. SPENCE: Right. And it certainly makes it easier to deal with, I mean, there's going to be a lot of
these projects in the Plan that are never built.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. SPENCE: You know, for...there could be environmental reasons, there could be all kinds of
reasons why, as Mr. Taylor was pointing out that, you know, there's going to be somewhere along
the line there's going to be new projects that we haven't thought of yet -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. SPENCE: --and somebody's going to want to come in and amend the Plans. So like yesterday,
the... so we're, you know, we would like to have a 20-year vision as we go forward and that's
what the plans are intended to be, but you have to build the flexibility in 'cause things are going
to change, you know, annually.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Taylor, you had a comment?
MR. TAYLOR: To follow up and to give a little more detail on the Planning Director's comment, with
the two examples we've been using, the 1993 Wastewater System and the current West Maui
possible growth, when I gave my example of the Central Maui Wastewater System, whether you
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have growth in Wailuku or Paia, the Wastewater Treatment Plant, the regional infrastructure
doesn't really matter. It all goes there anyway so that projection was fine. The local, the more
sub-local areas of pipes and pump stations, that had to be modified but those are things we can
modify as we go on the fly. So since the Maui Island Plan is primarily a regional plan, it's still
accurate on a regional basis, about how much growth is going to be, about how much money do
we need for an area. Whether that area happens on the north side of town or the south side of
town, well, we're going to have to adjust projects possibly to meet those needs, but in general,
we understand the regional needs. And that's why these numbers are here like this. Looking at
the West Maui situation, for example and because we're talking about water supply, there's a
private water system that serves Kaanapali, and Olowalu is proposing a private water system, so
if the growth happens in West Maui in Olowalu and Kaanapali, the Department of Water Supply
doesn't have much to do, but on the other hand, if that same growth happens in our service areas,
we have more to do. Because the Maui Island Plan does not go parcel by parcel, saying this year
this parcel can be developed and that year that parcel can be developed, there is no way to know
whether the growth in West Maui is going to be on the shoulders of the Department of Water
Supply or on the Kaanapali private water system. We're going to have to wait and see. So
again, there's another just hard example of regionally we can understand what's going on, but
this is a year-by-year management decision about how different entities are taking actions and
how we have to iterate and be a partner with them and react to some of these decisions. But
again, because the Maui Island Plan doesn't go parcel by parcel, year by year, how can an
infrastructure plan and an implementation plan be expected to optimize what is going to happen
when what is going to happen is not defined? So regionally, we can put some rough numbers to
this, but again, every year we're going to have to look at what's actually happening on the
ground and make modifications, and that's I think what we've learned having community plans
and general plans, and trying to implement over the last 20 years, and what the right level of
detail is. So again, we've had a number of meetings on this with the key infrastructure people.
We believe this is the right level of detail for a codified plan like this, and the rest of the detail
should come, as the Council's seen, in Committee meetings where we put on PowerPoint
presentations and in the annual Budget where we say, look, here's the current predictions, this is
what we should do this year and we update that every year, but we've never, we've never asked
you to codify these 20-year plans for exactly this reason. So this is what we think is the link
between this sort of very general Maui Island Plan, the very detailed CIP Annual Plans. We think
the right way to link that is with these non-codified presentations and discussions rather than
trying to codify a 20-year plan and have it be, you know, sealed in stone, because we realize that
that is not the best way to deal with the flexibility needed.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair. I hear what we're trying to do here and I
share the concerns about, you know, shifting things, happening things out of our control, things
we know nothing about, priorities changing, but you know, one of the things that concerns me is
back to my question about the $100 million that we're going to spend on the Upcountry Water
System. The general statement is Upcountry source development costs are based on satisfying a
significant portion of the Upcountry water meter waiting list. It should be noted that this demand
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is far in excess of demand projected in the Maui Island Plan. And then when you go to the list of
CIPs, you see the same table again, and it has the big amounts, 100 million, 40 million, hundred
and... so then the only place you begin to see where any of this detail is is when we get to the
action steps.
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Are we going to be reviewing the action steps?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we're going to go through all of these action steps?
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Well, then I will hold on until we get there. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. I know the Ka Ipu Kukui guys have to go and I know they're not on
the agenda but I want to thank you guys for sitting in. Hopefully we didn't put you to sleep too
much and we will see you guys later. Thank you. Okay. Mr. Taylor, we're working on
Page 10-7. The one that...the thing that caught my eye is that in the second paragraph
underneath the Major Capital Improvements it says, second sentence says, it should be noted that
these costs do not include replacement of existing system reaching the end of their useful lives.
Estimated costs for such projects are roughly equal in magnitude for each area. So you're
saying, for instance, Central Maui Water System's going to be another $100 million to repair and
maintain existing systems?
MR. TAYLOR: That's correct. Roughly.
CHAIR COUCH: So we have essentially 250 million in new systems essentially and 250 million in
repair and maintenance.
MR. TAYLOR: Yes. In some of the presentations we've shown you, you know, our big yellow and
green -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --20-year schedule, yellow when you looked at those things in Water Resources
Committee, those were replacement projects, and green, those projects on that color code were
projects for growth. The dollar magnitude of the total of the yellow projects and the green
projects is about equal.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
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MR. TAYLOR: So because this is a growth plan we wanted to focus on what's necessary to meet
growth. We felt that it wasn't appropriate to put in the numbers into this plan of what's just
necessary for status quo maintenance essentially, maintenance and replacement of existing
services. So that's why we just put that commentary in to so you would recognize that these
were just the growth numbers, not the maintenance and replacement numbers.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That is, that is a little bit...I mean, I understand what you're doing, but it is a
little discerning only that, hopefully all the other Departments mention that same thing in there
too and I didn't notice that. So we're going to have to when we go through each
Department...because we're...you know, the whole plan is to figure out how much it's going to
cost in general for growth and maintenance, 'cause if you look at this and say, hey, well,
250 million, that's not too bad, but then there's another 250 million of maintenance to be
included as well, so we may want to get a little bit more... maybe we can highlight that in bold or
something like that, because just want to make sure that everybody realizes that this isn't the
complete cost of what it's going to take. It's just the growth, at least in this section. Members,
any other questions on this whole Water section 'cause I have one...yeah, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. The question I have is, you know, I think all of us
want to at some point be able to piece the Implementation Plan together with our, our Budget, so
my question is whether or not the six-year, I'll wait `til...
CHAIR COUCH: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'll wait to the information transfer is complete, Chair.
MR. TAYLOR: I can listen to both of you at the same time.
CHAIR COUCH: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: You may be able to multitask, Mr. Taylor, but I'm not able to. Anyway,
my question is whether the Department has in your six-year plan, can you say that the six-year
plan that's being presented to us at the end of March, incorporates what your Department sees as
its priorities for the next six years with respect to this Implementation Plan?
MR. TAYLOR: Yes. Because we do our planning on that big 20-year, color-coded schedule I show you
in the update every year.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: And what we do, that's what we do internally, then we take that and we summarize that
into the Budget, and we summarize that into here. So our actual planning document is that
whole big, you know, presentation I show you, that when we have to do these kind of reports, we
summarize that into this format so that way there should be consistency because we don't, we
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don't do some new process for this. We just try to summarize our actual document that we use
into these so there should be complete consistency.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Uh-huh. Okay. And I think that's, Chair, I think that's, that's what we
need to look for from each department -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --because the...just to do the Implementation Plan doesn't solve the
long-term problem. The long-term problems are going to be solved year by year.
CHAIR COUCH: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER WHI1E: And as long as we are tracking what those investments are that are
priorities for us, I think that's, that's as important as this Implementation Plan. It's really critical
what we do each year. The other question I had, and this may not apply necessarily as much to
the Water Department but the, maybe Mr. Spence can answer this, to what degree is there going
to be in the, in the Mayor's Budget a reflection of the action plans and priorities placed on the
action plans that are funded in the Operating Budget as... it's easy to see the CIP things because
there is a six-year projection of what needs to happen, but with respect to all the action items that
are in the plan for implementation, can you...will there be an identification of priorities in the
Mayor's Operating Budget that's reflective of at least a start of those action plans?
MR. SPENCE: Okay. I'm not sure...I mean it may very well be a part of the Budget, I'm not sure, but
2.80B has a requirement that a report be prepared every year for review by the Council on what
we're doing with all the action items, and we're, you know, I'm imagining at the end of this year,
at the end of 2014, we'll probably be transmitting our very first report to the Council. So we're
currently developing the format for that. The new Implementation Division will be heading that
up and be going through all the different departments and seeing how they're implementing their
different parts of the Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So are you aware of any...'cause I recall that a number of the action
items would require funding.
MR. SPENCE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Do you know if any of the departments are addressing any of the action
items in this year's Budget?
MR. SPENCE: Yeah. I can't say about this year's Budget. I know like, Public Works, they're , they
always look at, you know, whenever they go pave roads or -COUNCILMEMBER WHI1E: Uh-huh.
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MR. SPENCE: --or do projects, they look at the community plans and to the best that they can they
follow those things, again, with the flexibility of, you know, new priorities arising all the time.
As far as I know with the annual reporting that we're going to be starting this year, we'll be
including, you know, we'll be including how much monies were spent or how much money it's
going to cost or whatever, how much has been expended on a multi-year contract. So you will
be seeing those kinds of numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Taylor, do you have something to add?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. White, I can give you just a couple hard, specific examples. Just if you look at the
implementing actions under Water in the Maui Island Plan, 6.3.1, Action 2, develop site selection
studies for water storage and supply facilities for each community plan area. That is in our
Budget. It's sort of wrapped up in our staff, in our A account basically, because as you've seen
from our presentation we're doing that. So when I look through these implementing actions,
we're certainly aware of these, I can't say that every one will be, will we work on every one in
this next year, but as you go through them, there are certainly, ensure water conservation
through, you know, various incentives and regulations. Well, we've done, as everyone who's
been on the Water Resources Committee knows, we've put in money for rate studies, we've
put... that's been in the Budget, where we've developed different rates, different rate structures to
try to make incentives for conservation so these items are definitely in the Budget. They may not
be listed as, you know, this is for compliance with, you know, 6.3.-whatever, but we have
certainly looked at all these, and the things we're doing, a lot of them are implemented with staff,
with other parts of our actions so there may not be line items for these but the staff time that we
need, and you know, if we have expansion positions, these things like that, a lot of the reason are
these although we may not be listing these specifically. So I would say that probably all of the
departments look at these though a lot of it may just be sort of staff time and B account money
and not specific, you know, CIP projects.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right. Yeah. The items that I see as being separate line items would be
studies that are requested. I agree that, you know, a lot of the cost is going to be borne within our
existing Budgets because it's our staff that's going to be doing it. So I appreciate that
perspective. Chair, as we go through this, I think it's important that we make sure that as we go
through this and the Budget, that the Departments point that out, that you know, if they are
specifically working on certain parts of the Plan that aren't going to be reflected in a Budget
request that they...we may want them to come prepared to at least outline where they are moving
and how quickly they're moving on various elements of the Plan.
CHAIR COUCH: Mm.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Because a lot of this implementation doesn't need additional funding -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHI'L'E: --but there's a lot of it that will, so we're going to need to identify
what's moving without additional expense and then what's moving with additional expense,
because I think the points that Mr. Mayer brings up in his testimony are, I think, valid -CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --and ones that we need to keep that on the top of our minds as we go
through this next Budget as well as this Implementation Plan. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. Okay, Members, we're still on 10-7, 10-8. It's the Chair's intent to get some
sort of consensus on 10-7 and 10-8. If you have any more questions on those two pages, bring
them up; otherwise, I have one more question and...regarding Funding Strategy and Facility
and...Funding Strategy and then number two, Facility Expansion. You're talking about, the last
sentence says, the primary funding mechanisms for funding infrastructure expansion will be
subdivision exactions, water system development fees, and impact fees or special taxing districts.
So essentially, in your funding strategy, any expansion you expect to come from new
development as they come in? Wouldn't it...aren't we supposed to get the water first and then
charge the developments? Or I'm not quite sure how you're planning on doing that sort of
funding for the expansion.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And so the exact language is the primary funding mechanism
will be water system development fees and impact fees. In Water Resources Committee, I think
we spent a lot of time talking about this, should purely growth pay for growth? And you've seen
projections of how we pay for the water growth needs just through the water meter fees -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --versus, you know, we showed some what if we pay it only through regular monthly
rates, and we showed the Council a lot of alternatives in between. It seems that the...where the
Council feels, where they want to go with this is some subsidy with monthly bills to help pay for
growth but move in the direction of raising the water meter fees, which for example, last year we
doubled them to try to get closer to some more cost recovery, with our intention that those should
be slowly raised to get more of a percentage from the upfront meter fees or impact fees, whatever
you want to call them, water system development fees, and less subsidy from the monthly fees.
So again, this says, the primary funding mechanism, which I would think goes along with what
this body has sort of indicated to us as their prerogative to raise those hook-up fees, if you will,
rather than keep raising the rates to pay for new growth. But that would mean that we have to
front the money, float bonds, get SRF loans, build systems for future growth, and then as people
get their meters, we charge them impact fees to pay that Debt Service. That seems to be where
this Council's wanted to head, especially with the votes you took last year during Budget to
double the, to double the meter fees. So I think this is consistent with the policies of this body,
which is why I think this is the correct language that represents what we've heard from you.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. The one question, the real question I have is "special taxing
districts". We don't have any enabling legislation at this time to have things like that and I know
there's some resistance to that, so are you counting on special taxing districts at this time?
MR. TAYLOR: At this point it is not in our financial plan. It is one of those, one of the major policy
questions I put before, in my presentations I always list this as, you know, should geography be
an issue? So far the Council said no, but it's open. I know we have some of these issues that are
some very expensive areas and I think that question is just always out there. Should people in
very expensive areas have to pay more to serve those? We just want to leave it there as an option
but so far we haven't heard that Council supports that, and we have no intention of putting that in
our FY '15 Budget Request as a funding mechanism, but we think it should be left open in case
that decision, you know, changes.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That's good. I just wanted to see how dependent you were on that. Members,
that's all the questions I have on this section here. Anybody else have any questions on this?
Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Just for clarification, when you mention water
supply storage, you identify that with new development and not a sense of conservation for the
need of storing water. That... can you clarify how you look at, for instance, what my colleague
brought up about the, do not include the development of new raw water storage reservoirs, and in
here you put that with water supply storage should be borne primarily by new development.
MR. TAYLOR: That term "storage" in this context meant storage necessary to support the new growth.
It is not meaning storage necessary for reliability of existing customers. Again, this, these
numbers were put together as part of this growth plan to say how to support growth. Growth
requires source, transmission, and storage, all is part of that. So it's that portion of storage, not
storage for reliability of existing users.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: For...Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So the installation of water meters or the fees that is incurred by the
consumer is part of for new water resource development?
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah. When people come in and get a meter, a residence or a business come in, and
they pay this water system development fee which is currently $12,060, that's is what is
financially called a "restricted funds". We are only allowed to use that for projects having to do
with source development storage to support new growth. We can't use any of that money to pay
our electric bill, or salaries, or trucks, or any of that stuff versus the monthly fee you pay with
your water bill, those are unrestricted funds that we can use for anything. We can use for trucks,
and electricity, salary, and we can use those to supplement new growth, so this is really talking
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about the restricted funds, essentially what are officially called the "system development fees"
but are commonly called either meter fees or impact fees.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. In regards to the repair, upgrades of existing
facilities, how does this factor in with our public/private-type partnerships for water source or
does it at all?
MR. TAYLOR: I think it fits in because, I think what you're referring to is, what if a private developer
builds a well and dedicates it to us. Is that public/piivate...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Partly. No, but currently, say for example, Maui Land and Pine.
We get source via them, right, to supply our County community. So that system, I know is
antiquated and as you say here lot of aging infrastructure, so how are we guaranteeing that we're
going to continuously have a source, but yet it is a private entity, but yet, we the public, are
utilizing their, you know, infrastructure and service.
MR. TAYLOR: I see. So that is not something we would normally use the term "public/private
partnership" to describe. Public/private partnership just for, so -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: --you know, we keep terms straight -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: --is normally when a private developer would build something and maybe dedicate it to
us or operate it for us. So what you're describing is we have a few entities, Wailuku Water
Company and Maui Land and Pine, and East Maui Irrigation, that we, we get raw water through
their distribution system and we just pay for by the volume for how much water they're...for
that, for our share of that distribution system. They're just a supplier of raw water like any
supplier of tires, or trucks, or anything else, we have just have contracts with them as a supplier.
We don't have any authority or responsibility to mess with their internal operations. It's just
something we monitor as far as are we in fear that they're going to go out of business or not be
able to provide that water, then we may have to, you know, look at that, but we don't actually
have any fingers in their operations, and this does not reflect anything that they need to do.
We're just assuming just through their, their own business management wanting to stay afloat
that they're adequately managing their systems. But these numbers don't represent any of that.
Those are just...that's just an operational cost that we pay per month based on raw water
delivery.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. Chair, if I can elaborate a little bit -CHAIR COUCH: Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --just 'cause in regards to those types of, whatever, contracts that
you're saying, and again, antiquated, old-type infrastructure going on, for me I do have a fear
that certain things need upgrading and I know you don't want to mess in their business and
meddle in their affairs type thing, but I think we the County, we, our users have, you know, we
have the kuleana to make sure that things are up to par and yes, the service continues in a certain
way, and you do have staff in your Department who are quite aware of certain things in need of
upgrade with some companies. And I would just hope that you know, that we are in dialogue and
trying to work with and encourage, you know, the efficiency of the infrastructure there in order
to continue this type of service. That's all. I just wanted to toss that out 'cause I am hearing
concerns that the, you know, the age and stuff, condition of certain areas and, you know, just the
infrastructure as a whole, I guess. So I'm sure you're aware but, anyways, just wanted to make
sure that...
MR. TAYLOR: And we are and we...that goes into our decision-making process whether it's the raw
water ditches feeding us raw water or if we have, same kind of thing, if we have a, if there's only
one company that can provide a service of maintaining a piece of equipment, those are all on our
mind of what if, what if, what if. You know, what if this company goes out of business? What if
we lose that raw water source? What if this company can't maintain this equipment? So that is
just part of utility management is we always keep in mind of what is the likelihood of our
suppliers or contractors that we rely on staying in business and being able to serve us and what is
our contingency? So those are just normal contingencies that, obviously, we can't control it, but
we are always aware of those things.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Well, very good. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any further questions on this section? Seeing none, without
objection, if we want to do it this way, if we can get consensus that from where it says
Water - Major Capital Improvements to the end just before Roadways - Major Capital
Improvements, any questions, changes on that, that...on those wording, if not, with consensus
we're going to accept that as is. No objections...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So there's four sections to what we're looking at, right? You had us
tab, there's Department, GPAC, Maui Planning...
CHAIR COUCH: Well, I'm just talking about this section right here.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. Right. But so this, because we already passed language for
this section as the Council?
CHAIR COUCH: No, we haven't. This is all...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So what is the back, back, back section that is Council -CHAIR COUCH: Which, where?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --wordage, I guess. There's like four sections to this chunk.
CHAIR COUCH: We're only doing the one November 2013. That's the only document we're working
off of.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So what's in the...so the May 2010.
CHAIR COUCH: The May 2010 was what was given to Council at that time and we pulled out. That's
what the version that was given...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Via Department. This...that...at the current...that was what
Department gave us back then.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Now this is the latest version -CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and revision to -CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --that. Okay. Got it, got it, got it. Okay. Just...thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Yup. So without objection we'll accept that and then we're going to go into the CIP,
but before that we're going to take about a five-, six-minute break. Let's be back no later than
10:40. So we're going to go on recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

10:30 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:44 a.m.
CHAIR COUCH: . . (gavel). . . Will the Planning Committee meeting of February 6, 2014, please
come back to order. Okay, Members, we're on Page 1 of the Actions By Element, if you take a
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look at that, in the back of your, right after Page 10-19. And just so, Members, you know, if you
look on...there's a...several columns, there's the "Action", which we can't change,
"Project/Initiative", we can't change, that's in the Maui Island Plan already. What we can
change or take a look at and discuss essentially is the rest, "Priority", "Timing",
"Lead/Coordinating Agency(s)", et cetera. We're going to go through this whole list and it is not
in any real kind of order, for everything where the lead/coordinating agency is Department of
Water Supply. So if you look on Page 1 of that list, you see the first four items are Department
of Water Supply, then you go down to Page 3, I'm sorry, oh wait, it's got...oh, yeah, then there's
the Maui Island Implementation Actions By Element: Programmatic Actions, you look at that,
then on Page 3 of that it talks about Department of Water Supply under Heritage Resources:
Watersheds. So we're going to kind of skip through this thing, everywhere where it says
"Department of Water Supply", we're going to take a look at today. So we'll start off with CIP
Water Systems on Page 1 on the Capital Improvement Projects and we have WS-1, -2, -3, and -4,
which is essentially as you said, was the same table as before. They're listed as number one
priority, on-going, and the costs are the same, and the funding sources are County and private.
Mr. Taylor, any other things you want to add to that?
MR. TAYLOR: No, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any questions on that? Changes to that? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. Just a brief clarification, when you're saying
"private" source on that, was that previously explained on... when the funding source?
MR. TAYLOR: I think we had a general discussion on the funding sources section, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, then without objection, we'll accept that and move on to the next.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: No objections. Okay. The next is in the Programmatic Actions, Page 3, under
Heritage Resources: Watershed. Action 2.3.1-Action 1, Develop, regularly update, and adopt
watershed management plans for regions of the island not covered by existing plans. It's priority
two, on-going. It includes the Department of Water Supply and the Department of Land and
Natural Resources. Estimated costs is 200...is that 2 million? Yeah. Twenty-million, County,
State, and Federal. Mr. Taylor, you want to explain that or discuss that a little bit?
MR. TAYLOR: Every year in Budget we, the Department of Water Supply requests grant funding for
watershed management grants and we also actively coordinate with the Department of Land and
Natural Resources about what they're doing so we are a lead and coordinating agency for these
activities but exactly how much is done is unknown but we are certainly the County coordinating
agency for that.

-27-

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 6, 2014

CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions on that? Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Two questions. First, is that it looks...these costs are in the thousands
so it should be 200,000 not 2 million, or 20 million, whatever you said. The other -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --question, this item requires to develop, regularly update, and adopt
watershed management plans for regions of the island not covered by existing plans, so the
watershed areas that we are currently funded are those considered ones for which there are plans
already in place or not?
MR TAYLOR: I'm not sure. I don't know what the term "plan" means in this case so we obviously
fund some of these partnerships that work in the areas that we're concerned, that directly affect
our systems. Whether or not there is a what would considered an accepted plan or not, yeah, I
don't know exactly how to define that. The Department of Land and Natural Resources,
Commission on Water Resource Management staff is always trying to expand their programs so
my interpretation of this language is that there are a number of things going on locally and at the
State level to protect watersheds and though we may not be the lead agency we're still a
coordinating agency. So it's a little bit vague because we're not exactly sure what's going to
happen but when it does happen, you know, we are a coordinating agency.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair, my understanding is that there are watershed management plans
already in place -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --either drafted by the State or the agency that, maybe not agency's not
the right word, but the...
CHAIR COUCH: The watershed management groups, partnerships, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right. So I'm not exactly sure what this, this will add.
MR. TAYLOR: And Mr. Chair, I think like the...our discussion with the Planning Director and Deputy
was that because these items, as the Chair said, are directly out of the Maui Island Plan, which
has already been passed, that there's not a choice at this time to take these out -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I realize that.
MR. TAYLOR: --so we're just-COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I realize that.
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MR. TAYLOR: --trying to prioritize them appropriately, not comment on exactly what they are, or
aren't, or should they be in there or not.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And I guess the other...well, we'll get to that later, I guess, the...I don't
see any threes. They're all either ones or twos.
CHAIR COUCH: They're all ones and twos and I guess, Department, Planning Department, do you
want to talk about that a little bit?
MS. McLEAN: Thank you, Chair. As the Director, the Planning Director and the Water Director said in
the introductory remarks, we really were trying to make this a more general document than some
of the detail in the text would otherwise lead us to and so when we were going through these
with the departments, because there's so many of these, and because they've already been
adopted, it was difficult to come up with an accurate way to prioritize them beyond what we did
just one and two. So we really choose the top priorities and labeled them as one and the others
we labeled as two, because as was said in the introductory remarks, we're not sure what the
priorities are going to be in another year, or two, or three, or ten, and so we didn't want to be in
the position of having to reprioritize this extensive list should things change down the road. We
know that priority ones and then the others are, you know, they're all equally important, and
some may be more compelling in a few years than we might think they are today.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Was there a prioritization assigned to these elements by GPAC?
CHAIR COUCH: While she's looking for that, it's my understanding that GPAC didn't vote on this.
They had a temporary investigative group as we've done -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: --at a couple of times that kind of looked at this and did their concerns but no full
GPAC review was made of this. So that being said, Ms. McLean.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. My concern is that when they're all the same, except for one
item, they're all the same priority, I'm not sure that identifies which the Department feels are the
more critical things to move forward with in the near term rather than putting them off. I guess, I
would be hopeful that we get a little bit more guidance from the various departments as to which
they felt were the critical items that absolutely needed to be worked into, you know, immediate,
in the immediate future in the way of budgets or actions.
MS. McLEAN: Chair, in response to the question, the version we received from GPAC didn't have the
prioritization. The version that came out of the Maui Planning Commission had a three-tiered,
one, two, three, with some degree of qualification for each of those, and then the last Planning
Director's version indicated items as high priority and then all the rest just didn't have an
indication, but there was a detailed rationale code that explained why things were selected as
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high priority and why they were not selected as high priority. So going from that version where
it was either high priority or nothing, we went with one and two, but again, the previous version,
the Maui Planning Commission version had one, two, and three.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So would it be accurate to say that the items that the Planning
Commission put a high priority on, have you reflected that as a number one priority or are there
some that they had as a high priority that we've placed in the number two category?
MS. McLEAN: We didn't go back and look at their version. We were working from the most recent
version that was transmitted to Council.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any other questions on that? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Looking at the one and only one priority.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, we're just looking at Action 1 right now.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Any questions on that one?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR COUCH: If not, we'll accept that as is unless there's objection. Okay now we're going on to
Action 2.3.2-Action 1. That is a priority one and Department of Water Supply is listed as one of
the coordinating agencies for $50,000 and that's adopt standards to reduce the amount nutrients
that enter watersheds, and encourage reduction of landscape fertilizers and pesticide. So,
Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: I think the language speaks for itself, frankly, we don't have a whole to do with that but
it's written in there. Again, these items came up, I think, under the last Administration under the
last Water Director. That's when they went through GPAC and through the Planning
Commissions and if it was up to me, I wouldn't even have this in here. I don't think it's a
Department of Water Supply function, but as a coordinating agency, you know, we're fine being
a coordinating agency, we're certainly not the lead agency. But we'll certainly assist in any of
these things when we can.
CHAIR COUCH: So the question is have you adopted standards or is that the Planning Department or
DLNR's kuleana?
MR. TAYLOR: You know, it refers to a number of things. When it looks at nutrients that enter
watersheds, I'm not exactly sure how nutrients enter watersheds, I mean, watersheds almost by
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definition are in the natural state. I don't know that human beings have a whole lot to do with
that unless it's fencing and things like that to keep pigs and ungulates out. We, I don't know if
we have standards but we're a coordinating agency because we fund the watersheds who, you
know, put up fences and deal with those kinds of things. I suppose that's a way of controlling
nutrients but not knowing exactly what the intention of that statement was, I can say we
coordinate with everything having to do with watersheds but we are not the lead agency.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions? Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. So yeah, that was like odd wording too that Mr. Taylor
brought up, but it says timing 2010 to 2015 and it's already 2014 so just wondering where has
this statement gone 'cause there's like a year in the timing aspect and it's only $50,000 to, you
know, encourage such whatever standards and practices so I guess, Ms., Water Department
really I guess is saying they're part of but really hasn't...doesn't quite understand what this is or
what it's about in a sense and how to do it, so I'm like who does have the answer? I have
Planning Department here, but DLNR obviously, is not here and so the 50,000 comes from us
the County General Fund or you the Water Supply Department?
MR. TAYLOR: Everything having to do with watersheds, you know, a few months ago at Water
Resources Committee, we had all the watersheds here and we had a discussion with them all.
And I think we've had discussions in Budget Committee about how much we fund them; it was
one-point-something-million dollars last year. During those discussions, I think its been very
clear about what the Department of Water Supply's role and financial role, and interaction is
with the watersheds, and that is you can put any words down in different categories but that's
what we do and I think we've explained that clearly. There's a lot of various items we do with
the watersheds; we fund them, we've been funding them a lot, we intend to keep doing that.
Exactly how it's broken down in these items and whether or not there's a one-to-one
correspondence with the dollars, again, I didn't develop these so I don't, I can't really answer
that, but clearly we are, again, the coordinating agency for watersheds, we fund them, so there's
been a lot more than $50,000 obviously, there's been millions of dollars that we've put into
watershed protection and our intention is to keep doing that. I think almost everything in here
about watershed protection with us is coordinating agency with money. I would roll in saying
our compliance is with those grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just wondering how this is implemented and what it's...obviously
should be in its closing phases of having been done.
CHAIR COUCH: Right That might be a separate action item that we want to look into as far as how
the Implementation Plan is been going, but we really haven't adopted the Implementation Plan
yet so maybe we need to change the dates on that. I think it should be "on-going" myself.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sure.
CHAIR COUCH: It's personal opinion that it should be an on-going. Mr. White.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I find it interesting that the only item on the list in
this section that receives a number one priority is something that we don't really know what,
how to apply because the fertilizers and pesticides I think impact our groundwater, they don't
impact our watersheds for the most part, because they're not applied anywhere near the
watersheds and they don't run uphill, they run downhill. So here we have a list of, what, 12
items or so and the number one priority is something that I'm not sure we can even do, because
we can't really do much to stop water falling into our watersheds and there's not much that I'm
aware of that is done in our watersheds that involves the application of fertilizers or pesticides
because of the watershed management projects that we've got, keeping all of that stuff at bay so
just my thought.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, that does mention that it's inside the watersheds and you're right there's inside
the watersheds we've got a lot. Now are there some other areas, other watersheds that aren't
being maintained at this point? I mean, I know we can expand the watershed areas, right, the
partnerships' areas of responsibility, I guess.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, I remember Department of Land and Natural Resources showing a map of the
areas that currently have active actions and those that don't Statewide, and I remember there was
a significant number of areas Statewide, including, I believe, some on Maui that don't have any
active partnerships or actions, so I believe there are some that don't have active actions.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: There's a section of the West Maui Mountains that -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --is not currently, formally managed.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. Ms. McLean.
MS. McLEAN: Because Department of Planning is listed as one of the leader coordinating agencies, all
of the items that list the Department of Planning we went through and Will indicated his priority
whether one or two, so I believe the one was indicated because that's something that Will felt
should be a priority. And the first part of that action, the reducing the amount of nutrients that
enter watersheds I can't really comment on. The other part, encouraging the reduction of
landscape fertilizers and pesticide, that's something we regularly see through the entitlement
process so I'm...my hunch is that you wanted to develop a more consistent standard for
entitlement review whether it's project conditions or even becoming part of administrative rules
in that regard for the second part of that action item.
CHAIR COUCH: And Members, that's kind of the reason why I would be open to changing that to
"on-going" if there's any objection to that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
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CHAIR COUCH: Ms. or Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think what's bothering me is, first of all, the prioritization and the fact
that, you know, this is an item that obviously I've heard the Director say we don't adopt
standards and yet it says, you know, we're going to adopt standards. And we're one of the
players, and yet when it comes over to the source of funding, all we list is the County, and yet,
everybody seems to have a piece of this and in other items we list everybody, County, State,
Federal, whoever so that's little bit of a problem for me. Why only County?
CHAIR COUCH: The only, only the County funding?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: We...I believe, and I guess, Mr. Baz is in the back, we do get some funding
potentially from the DLNR or DLNR does fund some of the watershed management, I'm not
sure... (inaudible) ...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, I was at the State of the State and I heard the Governor say that he
wanted to put money in here so I think there's some State money and there may be more.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, my understanding is that there is a, there's a bill being introduced this
session at the Legislature to increase funding for watersheds -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: --directly to DLNR and so DLNR, every year, the last couple of years, they've been
making a push for this. Their, I think they call it their Water [sic] Follows the Forest program,
and I know there's a bill that they've been pushing for this so that they could fund these more
Statewide. So whether or not that passes or not or there is funding, you know, we'll see, but
DLNR has been pushing for that for the last few years.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, so there is some State funding then involved in this?
MR. TAYLOR: There may be.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. We can anticipate, or we would like to have State funding so without
objection, I'd like to throw "State" in there as well.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So we have it as priority one, on-going, and funding from County and State.
And yeah, estimated cost is going to be, I mean, it's hard to say what that is. If it's low and we
add more then that's...yes, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The challenge I have with this is that we're already funding -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --a lot of the projects in the watershed that are taking care of this kind of
thing.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I think this word probably should have been instead of "watershed",
"water table" because, you know, the nutrients...
CHAIR COUCH: Unfortunately, that's the...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I know. It's already in the Plan -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --but it leaves us with a job that I don't think is well defined.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes. Understood on that one. So without objections, with those two changes we'll
go on to the next.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And one second, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. Oh, Ms....
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And that nutrient thing is sort of off-putting too. I think it's more
like the ungulates and the invasive type of animals that can enter these watersheds that do
damage.
CHAIR COUCH: That's why I think we may want to make another item to just kind of take a look at
this next year as to what we may need to change now that we've gone through this.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Fine.
CHAIR COUCH: All right. No objections, we're going on to 2.3.2-Action 2, develop upgraded grading
BMPs that are appropriate for Maui. It's a priority two, timing 2010 to 2015, Department of
Public Works and Water Supply. So funding source is not applicable and no cost. You're okay
with that, Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, I think Public Works would be the lead and we would probably comment on
that.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. We'll wait for their comment then too, as far as Water Supply, we're okay
with that. Members, any questions? We'll get...that'll be Public Works. Okay, the next action
that's listed the Department of Water Supply is the implement to Pollution Prevention Plan
program, which provides incentives for agricultural operations to prevent runoff and nonpoint
source pollution. Water Supply, again, any comments on that?
MR. TAYLOR: Again, we're certainly a partner, we give our input on a lot of these things. If you're
starting to talk about nonpoint source pollution, you're talking about things getting to the ocean,
which is primarily tends to be Department of Health, Clean Water Branch issue that if there ends
up being County drainage facilities and you get Public Works involved, we may comment on
this, but it's primarily a regulation through EPA and through the State Clean Water Branch of the
Department of Health.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then, Members, without objection, I'd like to throw in there "Department of
Health and EPA" as some of the coordinating agencies and lead agencies.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, I would...I think EPA gives its primacy and its authority mostly to
Department of Health and so most of the, although there're -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, just leave it...
MR. TAYLOR: --EPA regulations, the Department of Health is our local regulator of it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So Department of Health then.
MR. TAYLOR: That's probably more accurate.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And that's implemented to start or projected to start in 2016 to 2021.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, that's something that's always been implemented, I mean,... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. That's what I...
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MR. TAYLOR: It's a Federal law about the NPDES permits and those programs so I would say that's
on-going.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Does that include Pollution Prevention Plan program?
MR. TAYLOR: The whole NPDES program is, I mean, the "P" stands for "Pollution" so I would say
that's a program that's always been...that's been on-going for years if not decades, and I don't
know that anyone's going to end it so I think it's just an on-going regulation.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So Members, without objection, I'd like to change that to priority one,
on-going, and add Department of Health in there.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. You catching all this, Staff? Okay. Good. All right, next item then will
be...that's the end of the Watershed for Department of Water Supply, but we go...I'm sorry, no,
there's one other on the next page, 2.3.5-Action 1, develop tools, such as CSD plans, to protect
watershed resources and sensitive habitats. Can you explain that a little bit, Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: No. We, as Department, we're not sure what a CSD plan was and the Deputy Director
thinks it's a Community Service District. I would just lump this in with what I said before, is we
fund the watersheds -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: --we're a coordinating agency so everything having to do with that is something we do,
but exactly what this is I, and how it's different than the rest of these items ... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. We're already doing most of this stuff and it is on-going, I would think.
MR. TAYLOR: If I was going to rewrite these, I would just combine all of these into one item that said
continue supporting and funding watershed protection that protects our water sources. I think
that that statement would encompass all of these things -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: --but exactly what all of these are and how to separate them all I don't know. And
again, I think we're, I think we could say we're doing all of these things, but exactly what each
of these things are and what percentage of our total effort is each of these things, I have no way
to answer that.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, I would say that this would be on-going as well. Any objection to
changing that to "on-going"? Any questions or comments to the Department?
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COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then the last thing under Watersheds for the Department of Water Supply and
you are the lead, the sole agency in here, so compile and update data on the needs of the multiple
users of water. You're already doing that, aren't you?
MR. TAYLOR: We certainly do it for our customers and our potential customers. That's a lot of the
what we show you about our projections, so I would say we're already doing that and I'd say we
do that as just a matter of normal business.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So Members, without objection, change that to priority one and on-going?
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. Going down to Heritage Resources: Wildlife.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So real quick, sorry, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just to jump back on the zeroes and not applicable, that just means
it's within the Department and it's just been... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, probably the B accounts.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You don't need a specific funding source -CHAIR COUCH: Or I'm sorry, A accounts.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --to apply, to be, you know, designated specifically for this action
item type thing. Is that the -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --reason why there's zero and...
MR. TAYLOR: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Wildlife, develop and regularly update, et cetera. Mr. Taylor. Do you need
me to read it to you?
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MR. TAYLOR: No, I'm reading it right now. I missed this one in my review.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: I just go back to my answer about, you know, watershed protection funding, part of that
is fencing for, you know, wildlife management as it relates to us to protect water resources.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, this is a database and other and then putting all this on an environmental
resources map so I guess, Planning is the lead, would be the lead in that one because they've got
the GIS guys but.
MR. TAYLOR: I see Planning listed first so I will say we will provide our comments to whatever
Michele plans to say about this.
CHAIR COUCH: We'll wait for Planning on that one then. Okay. Same with Action 2, prepare the
following in coordination with the State and resource partnerships: an inventory of key habitats
that lack regulatory protections and an inventory of NAPP-eligible lands, whatever that means.
MR. TAYLOR: We will also be happy to provide our comments on that.
CHAIR COUCH: With...'cause Department of Planning's listed as the lead resource?
MS. McLEAN: Both of those as you mentioned, Chair, are on-going functions of our GIS team.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. McLEAN: And a lot of that, some of those maps, I believe, were presented during the Maui Island
Plan process. They weren't adopted as regulatory maps which was appropriate, but it is...that
first action item is an on-going function -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MS. McLEAN: --and the second, I'd characterize that more as on-going as well.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then Water Supply, you're listed in at 2.4.3-Action 1, and again, you're not
the lead agency and it's something from 2022 to 2030 which is develop management plans for
reforestation of native species' habitats and institute rest periods for designated areas threatened
by overuse. Any comments? You're just going to comment on it when Planning comes up with
that.
MR. TAYLOR: Twenty-twenty-two to 2023 will be my final year before retirement and I will be more
than happy to comment on whatever Planning comes up with in my final year here with the
County of Maui.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Since you're not the lead agency we'll just continue on with that and we'll hit
it when Department of Planning. Members, if you keep going...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What, those dates, how's those dates though?
CHAIR COUCH: Well, those dates are what...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Twenty-twenty-two? That's like way off.
MS. McLEAN: Chair, I -CHAIR COUCH: We have to... (inaudible) ...
MS. McLEAN: --I'm guessing that that's tied into some State-level plan.
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
MS. McLEAN: I think I would have to go through and look, but I think the Departments are listed
alphabetically, not necessarily in order of priority, and State agencies are listed after County
agencies. So for this particular item, that is something where I can see DLNR taking the lead,
and that's probably when they have that particular action item planned in some of their strategic
planning.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That's fine too. If you know that then I'm fine with that. So that was Page 4,
now we're going to Page 5...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, Chair. Sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just to jump back up to Action 2 and the NAPP.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, 2.4.1.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Do we know what that stands for? An inventory of NAPP-eligible
lands and coordinating agencies Planning and Water Supply.
MR. TAYLOR: Neither the Deputy Planning Director or myself know.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. We probably should figure that one out.
CHAIR COUCH: We can, we can have Staff look that up.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
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CHAIR COUCH: See if that's in the General Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Please. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: We'll get back to that before we finish this whole thing so we'll mark that as an item
to get back to. Yeah. Okay. So they'll look into that. Oh, we got that already. Look at that,
they're so fast. National Areas Preservation [sic] Program.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: There you go.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Got it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So you guys are on the hook for that. Okay. So, without objection, we'll go
onto Page 5. No objection? Thank you. I don't see anything on there for Water so Page 6, way
down to 3.1.2-Action 10, increase water storage and development of additional capacity in
Upcountry Maui and other areas susceptible to drought and encourage efficiency in conservation
programs. It's listed as a priority two, on-going, Department of Water Supply, the estimated cost
to be determined and County funding source. Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: I think this fits in with our overall CIP plan. The more money we have, the more we
can do. I think you all know we've been doing a lot of things to encourage conservation so these
are, this is not one specific project, it's on-going efforts and we'll always be doing them, but
they're priority two not one because they are not specific projects that can be exactly tracked and
exactly identified which is why we made it a priority two.
CHAIR COUCH: By the way, this is under Natural Hazards. Okay. Members, any questions,
comments?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Ms. Upcountry.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. I...my heart aches when I see priority two because if you live
Upcountry, anything to do with water, water storage, development of capacity is definitely
number one. Efficiency and conservation is also number one so I have a little bit of difficulty
with priority two and I have a feeling that I don't...I'm not the only person.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: She's not.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, so Mr. Taylor, again, explain it's in priority two 'cause it's not...general,
would priority one make any...all right, Ms. McLean.
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MS. McLEAN: Just a general comment. In most cases, perhaps in all cases, where the estimated cost
was "to be determined", we indicated those as priority two. It seemed to be sort of a disconnect
to say that something was a high priority but to have no estimate of its funding cost. And that's
for throughout the matrix; that's not particular to this item.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, we kind of have an estimate of that cost. You have 100 million in -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right. Right.
CHAIR COUCH: --in Upcountry but that, I guess that's not in relation to only Natural Hazards so you
can't split that 100 million up? I don't know. Is that a...
MR. TAYLOR: That's exactly the difficulty is we could probably spend half a billion dollars or even a
billion dollars Upcountry and not take care of every single person's needs for reliable water. So
how do we prioritize something as priority one when we know we're not going to be able to take
care of this item to everyone's satisfaction? This is one of the difficulties we, all the
Departments had with this prioritization of these items when there is this huge uncertainty of
exactly how they're going to be tracked or, you know, graded, for lack of a better term. So
again, because it was to be determined and it's not a specific project with a specific timeline, it
ended up as a priority two.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. White, then Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: You usually provide us with answers that are understandable. In this
case, I think you've fallen short, to have $100 million in the other section and not to be able to at
least identify something as a number one priority and identify some number. I'm okay with this
saying portion of 100,000 or $100 million, but to say that it's not a number one priority because
you don't know which to do first is a little bit of a sidestep. And that, and I know you're not
prone to sidesteps.
MR. TAYLOR: I think that would've been satire. If... because it's not the CIP section so, but in any
case, our goal with all of these, and I think the rest of the Departments will say the same, is we
didn't want to set up expectations where there is lack of clarity of what the deliverable is and
have it be a high priority and then argue later that we didn't do it. So when things did not
have...if you read that and you...and no one can have a clear idea of exactly what success is, it's
very difficult to make it a priority one. We could do a little reservoir that makes a few people
happy. We could claim, hey, we did that, but other people could claim, well, you didn't do
anything for me so you didn't do that at all. So this, the language, and they've already been
adopted, you know, in the Maui Island Plan, I don't know the right or wrong answer to this, but
it's very difficult to prioritize something when we don't exactly know what it is. So if you want
to make it priority one, we certainly intend to keep working on this, and it's in all of our Capital
Improvement Plans, you know, pending adequate funding. So if you choose to make it priority
one, I certainly am not going to lobby against that, but just understand that there's not
-41 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 6, 2014

clear...there's not clarity of exactly what success/failure of this means and I think that's, in
general, why it ended up as a priority two and a to be determined.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm not sure I would agree but anyway, thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I'm lobbying for priority one and let the chips fall where they may. Us
Upcountry people are tired of being zero priority and so we would be really happy with an
attempt. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any objection to changing that to priority one?
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Looking, I believe that was his last one if I'm not mistaken. Oh, no, I lied.
Yes, I am mistaken. Under Infrastructure, Island Plan, Page 12. Infrastructure: Water, this is
important.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, there's one before that on Page 9 also if want -CHAIR COUCH: Page 9?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --to go in consecutive order.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. Halfway down.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Action 6 -CHAIR COUCH: Did I miss...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Page 9 too, also.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, yeah. Yup. You're right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: There's a Water Supply there.
CHAIR COUCH: Got it. That's under Housing, 5.1.1-Action 6, develop incentives to promote projects
that achieve Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) Silver or Gold
certification, listed as priority two, 2016 to '21, Department of Planning, Water Supply, and
Public Works, a bunch of 'em. Any comments? Sounds like Planning would kind of be the lead
on that.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And Public Works.
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CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: We would certainly, you know, provide our comments relative to water, but again, I
think you're correct that we would not be the lead.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So back to Page 12.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It says develop incentives so I just wondering could there be just off
the top of your head a type of incentive, I guess, cheaper water bill.
MR. TAYLOR: The incentives are, you know, for the LEED and those kinds of things -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --certifications, so again, that would be, that would not be something we would do, but
there's, there's other items, I think, in here about conservation that we already went through
and -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --I would say the water rate structure is part of that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sure. Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Okay, Page 12. Implement the WU...Water Use Development Plan,
on-going, Department of Water Supply, you're TBD for the cost, which I understand it is to be
determined, but I know the Chair is a little bit concerned about the fact that it's a priority two as
well, but because I understand why you put it a priority two, do you have any comments as to
potentially making it priority one?
MR. TAYLOR: It...that's fine if you want to make it priority one. I think there's some confusion still
about the Water Use Development Plan because in previous Administrations, I think they
wrapped in the County Department of Water Supply CIP Plan into the Water Use Development
Plan or maybe even made that the primary focus on it. But by law that's not what the...supposed
to be the primary focus of the Water Use Development Plan. The Water Use Development Plan
is a sister document to the Maui Island Plan about how water from natural areas is sort of
allocated to usage whether it's ag or Department of Water Supply, or private utilities, et cetera.
So implementation of the Water Use Development Plan is not really pipes, and pumps, and
tanks, and things, it's mostly decisions, land use decisions and decisions on the part of the
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Commission on Water Resource Management to allocate water, you know, appropriately. So we
are the coordinating agency but when you look at the Water Use Development Plan, it's not
supposed to be a list of, you know, build this and build that. It's more of an allocation sort of
prioritization so implementing it is important. We are the coordinating agency; we're the lead
agency with the County, but overall administration of it tends to be more at the Commission on
Water Resource Management level with their decisions than it is on our individual actions. So
whether you want to make it priority one or priority two, it doesn't change that we always have
to do our part to do that and we will always be doing that.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh. Okay. That makes sense why it's okay to leave it at priority two to me, but
Members, if you want to change that I'm open to that suggestion. It sounds like it's the
implementation is CWRM's kuleana and we do what they say.
MR. TAYLOR: And also when you make zoning decisions, those zoning decisions and when they take
into water account, take water into account, if it's not, for example, not supplied by Department
of Water Supply, you know, part of the analysis of that zoning is, you know, does this match to
the Water Use Development Plan? Does, you know, rezoning Agricultural lands to Rural or
something, that's all, those are all actions that different County Departments including the
Council makes, that it's not that we're implementing that, it's Water Use Development Plan is
this sort of high-level document that is supposed to be taken into account when all sorts of
decisions are made. It's not a project list.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. In regards to the Water Use and Development Plan,
I'm having a senior moment, has it been finally approved?
MR. TAYLOR: No. The current Maui County Water Use Development Plan is something like the
1990 or 1992 version and so we are currently rewriting a draft. The only thing that the Council
approved is they approved, the Council approved a small section of it, the Central Maui
Department of Water Supply portion of it, which was going to be under the old Administration,
the last Administration, one of like seven different pieces -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I remember.
MR. TAYLOR: --that ultimately would be the Water Use Development Plan. So that's all the Council
approved. We changed strategies and we're going to do one Water Use Development Plan at a
bigger picture that matches the Maui Island Plan that doesn't get into all that detail of our CIP.
So we have uncoupled our CIP from the Water Use Development Plan and we're proceeding
with that much faster. So that's why, you know, I think a lot of people still think that without a
Water Use Development Plan, you know, we don't know what pipes to build and all that kind of
stuff, but we've taken that out and that's the presentations I show you in PowerPoint that we base
the Budgets on. That's already happening at a much faster pace. We're not waiting for the
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Water Use Development Plan for infrastructure implementation for Department of Water Supply
systems.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I think that's the confusion that, you know, we realize there was a
change and we've been working on this for so long that I kind of lost track. I'm sorry. I know
we've done pieces but we still don't have one that's all together and that's been approved. And
now if we're going to...knowing that, we're going to implement it whenever it's finished is what
this is really saying. And I'm glad it says "on-going" -CHAIR COUCH: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --but it'd be nice if we got it done. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Any other comments, Members? Okay. Next is develop site selection studies for
water storage and supply facilities for each community plan area. That's on-going, about
$300,000, and I can see why it's priority two because we're working on the community plans so
unless there's other reasons too on this. Department?
MR. TAYLOR: Again, Mr. Chair, something that fits that general category of things we're working on.
Exactly what the deliverable of this is is not precise so we just called it priority two and it is
something we are working on on an on-going basis.
CHAIR COUCH: Comments, Members? Okay. Next one is 6.3.1-Action 4, work with State to set
standards for the amount of water withdrawn from aquifers and other groundwater sources to
ensure long-term health and sustainability of the resource. That has no, not applicable as to the
funding source or the funding. Can you explain that a little bit?
MR. TAYLOR: The State Commission on Water Resource Management holds 100 percent of the
authority to make these decisions. We work with them, I would suppose, by submitting
applications and hoping they rule in our favor, but that, and so that is our role. It will continue to
be our role -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: --and by State law it has to be our role, so it's an on-going function but we don't...we
have nothing to do with it for anyone except ourselves.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So Members, if, without objections, I'll just change that to "on-going".
Everything else seems to be fine. Any objections?
COUNCILMEMBER VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
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CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Action 5, produce an annual evaluation of the state of available water
resources on the island. Again, that's on-going, Department of Water Supply, I would assume
that's also State CWRM, yeah?
MR. TAYLOR: I would agree with that and I think primarily when it lists us, I think it's, I think
it's...clearly it means for our systems for our customers. I don't think this is meant to mean that
we're supposed to monitor, you know, systems for, for private entities and things like that. And
so I hope that's just understood.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. Okay, Members, any questions on that? Okay, next one. Develop programs
to increase the efficiency of all water system elements. That's on-going, Department of Water
Supply. You do have a zero on the funding.
MR. TAYLOR: It's part of normal operations.
CHAIR COUCH: Part of normal operations. Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: When you see B account for replacement of pumps or CIP for replacement of pumps,
or A account for Engineering and Operations Managers time, I mean, that's what they do all day.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any questions on that? Seeing none, next action is develop, adopt, and
implement water source development siting standards that implement the Maui Island Plan
Directed Growth Plan, and the Water Use Development Plan, and protect water quality for
existing and future consumers. Has 2016 to '21 and zero cost.
MR. TAYLOR: This, this may have originally meant the, a watershed protection ordinance, but it could
be also looked at as, just again, normal operations of what we do when we're developing sources
and trying to protect them. So...
CHAIR COUCH: You would think that would be "on-going" then?
MR. TAYLOR: I would think it would be on-going. It's something that's always happened long before
this document was written and something that as a water utility never ends.
CHAIR COUCH: So Members, without objections, we'll make that "on-going".
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Good. Any other comments on that, Members? Next one, revise County
regulations to require high-efficiency, low-flow plumbing fixtures in all new construction,
2010-2015. How's that coming?
MR. TAYLOR: I would say that this would be covered under the Plumbing Code and when the
Director of Public Works talks, comes up here, I think you could ask him, but we will be,
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certainly be a commenting agency, but we don't administer the Plumbing Code which is where
something like this would be housed. But we're certainly supportive of those changes.
CHAIR COUCH: So Members, without objections, I'll put in Department of Public Works as well on
this as the lead...as one of the agencies.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And so we'll talk to Mr. Goode about that one when it comes along.
Next one is pursue development of additional potable water to systems to keep pace with the
County's needs. That is an on-going thing; you're doing it. Any comments, Members? I don't
even have...I spoke for Mr. Taylor on that one. If...correct me if I'm wrong on that one,
Mr. Taylor. Okay. Next one, identify and develop renewable energy systems to serve the
Department of Water Supply. Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: It's another item that's on-going. We, we have been installing photovoltaic panels at a
number of our sites. We're looking at trying to put some windmills in. We're always looking
for ways to cut our operational costs and this is something already on our plate that we're going
to follow up whenever we can.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, so without objection, we can change that to "on-going".
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Three point...the next one, develop a water rate structure that
encourages conservation and discourages excessive use of water.
MR. TAYLOR: Complete. Pau.
CHAIR COUCH: That's good. Thank you. Now Members, that brings a good question on the
Implementation Plan. This is done and we haven't acted on it yet in complete...we haven't
completed the action on it yet. Is this something that we need to do...remove from the deal
or...from the Maui Island Plan or just change it to have a category that says "complete". Any
comments?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: We may get to a point where conservation is no longer encouraged and
you'll have to strengthen it so.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So I would say -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I would say leave it.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --"on-going".
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Leave it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then I would change that to "on-going", without objection.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Next item, unless there were questions on that one, none. Thank
you. Develop a comprehensive water conservation ordinance to include Xeriscaping regulations
to promote water conservation. Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Because we can't change the language and we're stuck with this language, I think if
you think back to the Ordinance, the Ordinance says that the Council has to come up with an
ordinance not the Department, and the Council voted themselves an extension on that earlier or
some point last year, if I recall. And whether or not ultimately you decide that you want to
encourage Xeriscapimg, I think is a decision, I don't know that's a decision you've even made
yet, so I would make it a priority two just because I don't think you voted to say that this is the
direction you want to go in yet.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any objection to adding County Council as the lead coordinating agency or
can we be a lead coordinating agency on that? That's a...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I understand that we're the ones who, you know, discuss and, you know,
work on an ordinance, but it'd be nice if the ordinance, if we were a partner but not necessarily
the lead agency on this.
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: See one of the things that we have an issue here is yes, we make policy,
but we don't have the water expertise and so I think it really is nice that we get suggested
ordinances from the Department of Water Supply and then we act on it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. McLEAN: Chair, there are -CHAIR COUCH: Ms. McLean.
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MS. McLEAN: --there are numerous items in this entire matrix that deal with enacting ordinances,
which clearly need Council's approval, so in terms of the lead agencies as Council Chair Baisa
said, they would be the ones responsible for preparing and drafting those.
CHAIR COUCH: So we're waiting for Water Department to come up with some language. Is that what
you're saying?
MR. TAYLOR: In the specific case you're talking about, there is an ordinance, I can't quote the
number, that gives, that gives the responsibility to the Council to write a Water Conservation
Ordinance, and we have already transmitted to Staff, to Council Services Staff, our sort of
technical ideas of what they may want to put in that. So we've -CHAIR COUCH: Ah.
MR. TAYLOR: --certainly done that -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: --but it's still up to, you know, Council Services Staff I think, to put that into an
ordinance in front of you. And again, this issue of Xeriscaping...this language seems to be
putting the cart before the horse, frankly, because what if the Council doesn't want to do
Xeriscaping? So maybe you decide that isn't something you want to do. I almost can't answer
this because it's not...it's almost seems too detailed. And it seems like the decision's already
made and I don't think you've made the decision yet. So again, that's why just to me, a priority
two because I don't think you've really decided that you absolutely want to encourage
Xeriscaping through some methodology. You may decide that later, I haven't seen you, as a
body, vote on that yet.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Any other...yes, Ms....
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Director brings up a very interesting situation. You know, like in the
case of the Xeriscaping. If we get an ordinance and we vote no and say no, we don't want to do
this; we're willing to do everything else. And it says in the Maui Island Plan and it says in the
Implementation Plan that we're going to do it. What happens? My understanding, during the,
you know, crafting of the Plan, was that it was always subject to amendment so I don't see it as a
big deal. If we put it in and we decide not to do it then we have to amend the Plan.
CHAIR COUCH: I agree.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
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CHAIR COUCH: All right. The only thing I would think is you want to change that date to maybe
2016 to give the next Council some leeway if we can't get to it this Council? And by the way, to
Corp. Counsel, how does that affect us telling another Council what to do 'cause this was another
Council telling us what to do, apparently.
MR. HOPPER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. If, I mean, as the Chair said, this is adopted as an ordinance. If
it needs to be amended itself later to delete requirements, that can be done and the precise
wording of the ordinance can be dealt with as well, but obviously if a future Council no longer
wants to implement a plan, it is free to amend the Plan and make those changes.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. So then in that case, without objection, I'd like to change the date
"2010" to "2016". That allows another Council a full term.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Update Department of Water Supply reliability and drought standards and
continue to evaluate as needed in light of updated regulation and rainfall flow, and flow data.
It's on-going and it sounds like something they're doing now, and I don't see any need to change
any of that. Any comments, Members? Okay. All right. Ensure water quality and quantity
report results are provided in a timely manner to consumers when water quality or quantity falls
below standards. That's something that's on-going, Department of Water Supply does that.
"Timely manner" is the only thing that isn't really defined there so, Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, Federal law dictates that all water utilities issue an annual Consumer
Confidence Report, which everyone receives in the mail, the little book we send. That isn't
something we choose to do, that is something we are required to do by Federal law. Federal law
is very strict about how we test, how we communicate with the public, what those timelines are,
press releases, et cetera. So I think this is, I think what this is, is it basically is just saying, well,
you have to follow the Federal law which we would have to do anyway, but those things are all
defined and we...there is zero flexibility. We do what we're legally obligated to.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Comments, Members? Seeing none, last on this section is complete and
implement Department of Water Supply wellhead-protection program to protect the water
quality of the public and private wells. And cost is to be determined, the date range is 2010 to
2030. I believe we have an ordinance coming through, I think it's been with us...I can't
remember exactly, Mr. Taylor, is that in the Water Department?
MR. TAYLOR: We have draft bill that we've received. We've been dealing with the Board of Water
Supply for consultation over the past several months. So we...they finally finished with it just at
their last meeting, so the next step would be to take a look at their comments and probably send
it to Council.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, any questions on that? Comments? Okay, seeing none, then we'll
go to the next...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, wait.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'll let Ms. Cochran, and I'll go after her.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: In this particular one, it states funding from State.
CHAIR COUCH: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so who's the entities there?
MR. TAYLOR: In this particular case, the State funded our efforts to do the research to put this
together, but, essentially, it would be a...how it's written is essentially a Zoning ordinance so
there's no real cost, there's nothing to build. It would just be something that would have to be
passed and implemented. So the State did pay for...to get us to the point where we are now.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And is the wellhead-protection plan or program quality of
private wells also? So we're in charge of now protecting the private?
MR. TAYLOR: The current draft of the ordinance solely protects the County Department of Water
Supply wells and it does not do anything for non-County wells. That's the current draft of the
ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But this is stating that will, that private sector will be added
then or is this, should this be deleted out?
MR. TAYLOR: That will be up to you folks because we're not a regulatory agency. We're putting this
ordinance through to protect our water sources from our utility. If this body feels that they want
to add private systems to it from a regulatory standpoint, that you want to do that through zoning,
you are free to do that. We don't think it's our really prerogative to push you one way or another
on that. We're interested in this to protect our systems. Whether or not the private entities want
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to lobby you to add them or you want to do it yourselves that's something, my guess is, you'll
discuss, you know, in Committee when you see the bill.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That make sense.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa, Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Thank you very much, Chair. I'm sorry but I'm going to have to
admit that I was distracted by some important administrative matter when we did Action 4.
Could I have the final language that we agreed on?
CHAIR COUCH: Action 4, pursue development of additional -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: --potable water sources to keep -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: --pace with the County's needs. I believe that's, Mr. Taylor, you said essentially
we're doing that already.
MR. TAYLOR: It's on-going.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's on-going and it's a priority two is okay?
CHAIR COUCH: It's because of the funding and the...that it is on-going and we don't have a specific
item that, you know, that we can pin a priority...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm just having a difficulty with it. I think that finding potable sources
is really so important. Even if we can't do it, we don't have money, whatever, I think it's a
priority one, but that's just me.
CHAIR COUCH: Any other comments, Members? I'm okay with putting that. Department?
MR. TAYLOR: We have no problem with that.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, without objection, we can make that priority one.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much. I think it's important to me and definitely the
Upcountry people. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That concludes this section. The next one that I saw for, and the last one that
I saw for the Department of Water Supply is on Page 18 under Land Use: Agricultural Lands,
number 7.12., 7.1.2-Action 4. It says coordinate with industry stakeholders to develop
alternative sources of irrigation water including wastewater reuse, recycled stormwater runoff,
and brackish well water. Department of Water Supply.
MR. TAYLOR: As part of the Hawaii Water Plan, which is through State legislation, where the Water
Use Development Plans come in, there are five elements of the State Water Plan. One is the
County Water Use Development Plans. One of the others is the State Agricultural Water Use
Development Plan. This would really fall under that, which is the sole responsibility of the
Department of Agriculture. So we would give data we have to them, so we would certainly be
the coordinating agency, but the State Department of Agriculture is by law the entity that is
responsible for making the Agricultural Water Use Development Plan for the entire State.
CHAIR COUCH: I'm sorry, what?
MS. McLEAN: I believe the Water Director was commenting on action item 2 in that section not action
item 4.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh yeah, that's what I thought. Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: He missed two.
MR. TAYLOR: Never mind.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, yeah. We missed that one.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. There's two and four.
CHAIR COUCH: That's coordinate with industry State quotas to develop alternative sources of
irrigation water including wastewater reuse, recycled stormwater runoff, and brackish well water.
MR. TAYLOR: Again, I think, that still fits into to my comment -CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: --in that that would all be part of that State Agriculture Water Use Plan that we'd be
part of that but we're not drafting it. The State Department of Agriculture drafts that. And I'm
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sure all of these things are things that have to be taken into account. We'll provide technical
information as needed to them so they can do that, so will other Departments, but I don't want to
give the impression that we're writing this thing because -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: --another entity is tasked with that.
CHAIR COUCH: So for Action 4 everything is fine there? For Action 2, I'm sorry, I did miss that. We
can call that as on-going?
MR. TAYLOR: Because it says, the verb is coordinate with the Department of Agriculture and we are
certainly coordinating with them on these items.
CHAIR COUCH: So...
MR. TAYLOR: So it's on-going.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, without any objection, we'll change that to on-going.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No objection.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: For both?
CHAIR COUCH: I think both would be on-going. I don't think there's going to be an end to that as
well.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR COUCH: So without objection, both two, Action 2 and Action 4 will be changed to on-going.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, I believe that's it for the Department of Water Supply. So thank
you, Mr. Taylor, for your comments. Members, the first round is always, the toughest. We now
know how to do it. I would like to encourage you for the next meeting to go through with your
questions so we can just say, okay, for this section of the Implementation, do you guys have any
questions as opposed to go line-by-line because otherwise we'll be here for another three years
doing this. So I would encourage you to go, get your questions in advance and we'll go through
the next department's probably a lot quicker. I appreciate your patience with this process. If you
have any suggestions on how we may want to go through this 'cause it is kind of mixed, feel free
to give me a holler and we can discuss it. But other than that, Members, Staff, thank you very
much. Departments, thank you very much. Sorry about that, Environmental Management and
Public Works. We didn't get to you today, we had you sitting there. I sent them home a little bit
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earlier but, and thank you, Sandy for being here, 'cause I know we may have questions for you at
any time on this so thanks for sticking with us. Members, with that, this meeting...this item will
be deferred to our next meeting.
ACTION: DEFER.
CHAIR COUCH: We are going to...every meeting that we have from now until this is passed, we're
going to do this. So don't worry about what else is on the schedule. I believe that's how I have
my schedule so we're going to finish this. We have to finish it by March 31St so, you know, if
you have questions in writing you want to do, that would be helpful as well. We do need to get
this done by March 31st, including a public hearing. So Ms., Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Just a quick announcement. I hope people are in their offices watching.
There was a pair of glasses on my desk and no one seems to know who they belong to so if
you're missing your glasses, I'm going to give them to Staff. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And we are checking, I believe our next meeting is February 20th or 21st, I
believe. We will be polling for another-what is today?-the 16th, the 14th, so it's the 20th, we'll be
polling, I believed we polled for the 25th to finish off if we can't get it, and we first got enough
people for a half day and then I think we polled for the full day if you can respond to us and we
can finish this off, and we're working on getting the public hearing coordinated with the Council
meeting on the 11th, I believe. So Members, with that, this item is deferred and this meeting is
adjourned. . . . (gavel) . . .
ADJOURN: 11:55 a.m.
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